
 

 The Sanctuary flowers this day, are given to the glory of God, by Pat Stalder,  
in honor of all of the fathers and grandfathers on Father’s Day  

and in memory of those who are no longer with us. 

Bulletin Announcements  
June 20, 2021 

            
 
 
 

 

Items Requested  

Hygiene items: 
 
Socks (especially 
women’s) 
Soap 
Diapers 
Disposable razors 
Deodorant  
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 
Women’s Incontinence 

Food items: 
 

Cereal 
Tuna 
Green beans 
Food with pop-tops 
Sweet peas 
Rice 
Spaghetti sauce 
Canned fruit 

 

                       FOOD COLLECTION 
                 FOR WASHINGTON SHORES  
                            FOOD PANTRY 

The next food collection 
will be:  

Tuesday, June 29th 
10:00 am -  12:00 noon 

 
Please pick up a blessing 

bag or two to give to those                                          
in need in our community. 

      Please bring non-perishable 
donations to the circle drive at 
the West side entrance of the 

Sanctuary, off of Highland.  
 

 Donations may also be dropped 
off on Sundays before or after 
worship, in the West transept, 

in the Sanctuary. 

2021 Birthday Offering of Presbyterian Women 
 

                 The Birthday Offering of Presbyterian Women was born in 1922 when the members of 
the Women’s Auxiliary of the Presbyterian Church of the United States, were challenged to give 
a penny for each year of their life as a “birthday gift” for mission.  For just shy of 100 years this 

offering has provided life-giving grants to mission projects throughout the world. 
 

                 Next Sunday, June 27th, we will invite everyone to join us in rejoicing for the birthdays God has 
given each one of us by donating to the PW Birthday Offering!  The projects receiving funds from the 2021 

offering are helping others reach birthdays through safer births and second chances. 
 

                  Just for fun, we will have baskets set out with months marked where you can donate for your 
birthday month! We’ll see which months “win”!  Since giving to the work of God and His people should be 

celebrated, there will be cupcakes served on the lawn as you leave the Sanctuary! 
                

  Thank you for joining us in supporting the PW Birthday Offering! 

 
Page Turners Book Club, will be Thursday, June 24, The Wonder Boy of Whistle Stop by Fannie 
Flagg, 10am at the home of Ellen Weiss. Please contact Anne Gardepe at 
annegard64@gmail.com for Ellen’s home address and for more information. 



Church Staff 
Co-pastors  Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                         Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                       Sebber Banda 
                                                                  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

Pledged Income  

Thru  04/30/21  

Non Pledged Income  

Thru  04/30/21 

Budget  $164,128 Budget  $16,667  

Actual  $179,450 Actual  $22,493 

Difference $15,322 Difference $5,826 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  04/30/21 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $193,579 $194,431  ($852) 

Actual  $216,970   $189,218  $27, 752 

     

Income does not include 2021 PPP loan 

                         

We are putting together Usher 
Teams to serve each Sunday 
during worship.  If you are 
interested in serving, please 
contact Aaron Hull at 
hullscion@yahoo.com 

Be strong in the Lord 
and in the strength of 

his power.  
 Ephesians 6:10 

Attention VBS volunteers! 
 

Our VBS Kick-off Meeting will be Wednesday, 
June 23, in Struble Hall. A pizza and salad 
dinner will be provided at 6:00 p.m. and 
served to minimize touch points. The meeting 
will be 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. We will have 
some craft items you can work on/cut out 
during the meeting!  Please contact Anne 
Vercheski, avercheski@cfl.rr.com and let her 
know if you will be attending.  
 

 VBS Decorating and craft prep 
 

All are welcome!  
Please also mark your calendar for craft and 

decoration prep on Wednesday, July 7 and 14 
from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  

 
 Please feel free to come at 6:00 p.m. with a 

brown bag dinner. 

Park Lake families 
 with children Ages 4 - 5th Grade 

 
Park Lake Vacation Bible School  

Knights of North Castle 
Quest for the King’s Armor 

 

Monday - Friday 
July 19—23 

9:00am - 12noon 
 

Look for registration information 
coming soon at plpc.org and in the 

Park Lake Up2Date emails  

Donations needed for VBS crafts:  we are in 

need of  empty toilet paper rolls, paper towels 

rolls and cube sized tissue boxes. Drop off at 

West Transept on Sundays.   

mailto:avercheski@cfl.rr.com

